
MISSION 

To Encourage, Educate and 

Empower our neighbors in 

need toward transformed and 

self-sustaining lives.  

HOURS OF OPERATION 

Monday-Thursday: 10am-5pm 

Call to schedule an after hours 

donation drop-off  

FOOD PANTRY HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, and 

Thursday: 1pm-3pm 

Tuesday: 10am-2pm 
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www.facebook.com/

thrivepeninsula 

Local Gardens Help Supply 

THRIVE Food Pantry 

Two active gardens have been 

supplying fresh vegetables to 

THRIVE Peninsula since summer. 

One garden is tended by ceramics 

teacher, Trish Clancy at Menchville 

High School. She leads a group of 

students to help weed, plant and 

harvest vegetables. Another is 

tended by Jean and Larry Putnam 

at Hilton Christian Church. Both 

gardens have produced a bumper 

crop of fresh tomatoes, squash, 

cucumbers, and peppers made 

available to THRIVE clients 

through the food pantry.   

Jean and Larry Putnam tend the garden 

at Hilton Christian Church and donate 

vegetables to THRIVE food pantry.   

 

Trish Clancy (center) works with two Menchville High School 

students to clear the vegetable beds for replanting. 

THRIVE Receives 

EFSP Grants 

The Emergency Food and Shelter 

Program (EFSP) awarded THRIVE 

Peninsula with a $1,900 grant to  

aid Newport News families and an-

other $2,672 to aid Hampton families 

with rent and mortgage assistance. 

These funds will allow THRIVE to 

serve more families facing financial 

uncertainty to remain in their places 

of residence to avoid eviction or fore-

closure. All funds recipients will re-

ceive 1-on-1 budget education. Since 

1983, the EFSP has distributed $4.4 

billion to over 14,000 human service 

agencies in more than 2,500 U.S. 

communities. 

http://thrivepeninsula.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cde37b4ecd5f1d63acf5384cc&id=65bc857fd2&e=9a4d765f78


October 2017                                                                THRIVE Peninsula TIMES               Page 2              

  

 

 Client Testimony 

Dana  needed help. Her  

husband recently had 

spinal surgery and 

cannot work, she lost her 

job right before his 

operation, then her 

husband was diagnosed 

with M.S. On top of that, 

the electric company 

threatened to cut their 

power off in three days. 

Dana found out about THRIVE from a  referral service.  

She called and spoke with a  volunteer who arranged 

an appointment for her and told her what paper work 

she needed to bring in. After the appointment, the 

THRIVE budget counselor 

asked if she needed food which Dana said was 

like “Manna from Heaven.” She did need food and 

received a grocery cart full of food from the pantry. 

Two days later Dana received a call from THRIVE 

saying that her electric bill would be paid. This was 

truly an answer to her prayers. 

Dana can’t say enough about the sense of love 

she felt at THRIVE. She said people in need 

should go there not only for assistance but for the 

experience of talking with kind, compassionate 

people who do not judge you but genuinely care 

and want to help. Dana is planning to return to 

THRIVE for budget planning and wants to be a 

volunteer at THRIVE where she can offer help to 

others in her situation. 

About six years ago, 

Jean Putnam met 

Maria Cory, then 

Executive Director of 

DUCO, later to 

become THRIVE 

Peninsula.  As a 

member of the 

Outreach Ministry at 

Hilton Christian 

Church, Jean brought 

DUCO to the attention 

of the church 

parishioners. Since then Jean and the church have 

been active in volunteering and partnering with 

THRIVE. Through Jean’s efforts the children of the 

church take up a collection of food each week that 

Jean brings to THRIVE, and the Outreach Ministry 

contributes financially to equip the ministry. During 

Adopt-A-Room in the spring, Jean, her husband Larry, 

and another church member renovated the executive 

director’s office, removing wallpaper and painting. Larry 

also helped build the ramp that goes into the pantry. 

Jean volunteers each Wednesday in the food pantry, 

and fills in at the front desk, as needed. During the 

growing season, Jean has brought fresh vegetables to 

THRIVE from the church garden, delivering over 112 

pounds of fresh produce in 2017. 

Jean also serves on the THRIVE Board of 

Directors and works on the committee that is 

revising THRIVE’s bylaws. Jean talks about the 

multiplier effect of partnering with THRIVE.  Her 

church encouraged other Hilton churches to 

partner with THRIVE and she facilitated an 

introduction to the Woman’s Club of Newport 

News. Jean is enthusiastic about the work that 

THRIVE does to help the less fortunate in the 

community. She is most impressed with the 

financial planning that THRIVE offers to help 

clients get back on their feet with a workable 

budget in hand. 

 Volunteer Spotlight: Jean Putnam 


